From:
QCWA Normin Branch (Queensland) – Shirley Ladner

Sent:
Thursday, 12 September 2002 11:11 PM

To:
'corporations.joint@aph.gov.au'

Subject:
Re:  Inquiry into banking

Inquiry into the level of banking and financial services in rural, region and remote areas of Australia 

The QCWA Norwin Branch (Queensland) wish to present a submission on behalf of our local banking facility which is provided by the Cecil Plains Post Office. This caters for Commonwealth and National Bank and Suncorp customers and also offers Eftpos services. 

Cecil Plains is 40 kms. from Dalby (Queensland), 80 km from Toowoomba and 60 kms from Pittsworth. Therefore the Post Office is very convenient for the community, especially for some residents who are unable to drive and so can bank easily 
Our little town consists of a school providing schooling from preschool to Grade 10 with all its auxiliaries, a kindergarten, Bush Nurses, Police Station, general store, Guides, Apex, Tennis and Swimming Clubs (to name a few) along with its residents who all rely on the banking facilities here. 

We feel the township and community would be greatly inconvenienced should we be deprived of such a vital service - as other country towns have been recently. 

One query we do have concerning depositing is - Why, with electronic banking in place, should it take seven (7) days to clear a cheque in country towns and only three (3) days in major cities ? 

An annoying complaint is that in some country towns banks are closing for an hour for lunch. This can be most inconvenient at times. 

To conclude we would like to thank you for caring and giving us country folk the opportunity to air our opinions and we would encourage you to do more for "The Backbone" of this wonderful country of ours. 

Yours faithfully, Shirley Ladner, Hon. Secretary, QCWA Norwin Branch 

(c/- 263 Margaret Street, Toowoomba, 4350)
